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Establishes new centers for Engineering design, Propulsion and Out-of-Production Support

EVERETT, Wash., May 31, 2013 /PRNewswire/ -- Boeing (NYSE: BA) today announced it is establishing new
centers for engineering design, propulsion and out-of-production airplane support for Commercial Airplanes as it
continues to lay the foundation for increased competitiveness and profitable growth in its second century.

The company, which marks its 100-year anniversary in 2016, will establish engineering design centers in
Washington state, South Carolina and Southern California. The centers will operate independently but
cooperatively with one another and with the existing Commercial Airplanes engineering design center in
Moscow, Russia.

In a related strategic move, Boeing Commercial Airplanes is establishing a propulsion operation in South
Carolina to enhance the performance of future airplanes, beginning with the 737 MAX.

The new centers will add internal capability and capacity in both engineering and propulsion as the company
scales up to meet unprecedented demand for commercial airplanes and services. Boeing is forecasting strong
growth in commercial aviation over the next 20 years, and a market for 34,000 new airplanes estimated at $4.5
trillion. The services market is estimated at $2.4 trillion.

"Our opportunity for future growth is unprecedented and this helps us be more competitive by building on our
team's talent and capability – across Boeing, the United States and around the world," said Mike Delaney,
Boeing Commercial Airplanes vice president of Engineering. "With these changes, we are structuring Boeing's
engineering operations to support that growth, reduce business risks and to consistently provide the products
and services our customers expect."

The engineering centers support Boeing's business from product development through design, production and
support.

Boeing's new propulsion operation in South Carolina is part of "a thoughtful, disciplined approach to building our
capability and capacity in integrated propulsion system design," said Nicole Piasecki, vice president and general
manager of Boeing Commercial Airplanes Propulsion Systems Division. "We intend to be the industry leader in
this area. The Propulsion South Carolina team will begin with the design and assembly of the 737 MAX engine
nacelle inlet and expand strategically on future airplane programs." That work is performed by a supplier on the
Next-Generation 737.

"As we look to the future, we believe that innovative propulsion-system designs are needed to capture the
benefits of new, more powerful and efficient engines," Piasecki said.

The new Southern California engineering design center will now be home to engineering support for out-of-
production airplanes. Boeing's Southern California engineering team in Long Beach is already the center for
support to heritage McDonnell Douglas airplanes.

"We will leverage the new Southern California design center to create a single location for out-of-production
airplane support, enabling us to streamline processes and develop common practices," said Lynne Thompson,
vice president of Boeing Customer Support.

During the next six to nine months, most out-of-production airplane support, including the 707, 727, 737-100/-
200/-300/-400/-500 and 757, will move from Puget Sound to Long Beach.

Boeing also is exploring development of a design center in Kiev, Ukraine to support the Boeing Design Center in
Moscow, Russia.
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